

Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street TORONTO, ON M4P 1E4 February 23, 2017

Re:

Response to Draft Decision and Rate Order

OEB File EB-2016-0086 2017 IRM Application

Dear Ms. Walli:

On February 15, 2017, the Board Secretary issued a "Draft Decision and Rate Order" regarding Kenora Hydro Electric Corporation's Incentive Rate Mechanism (IRM) adjustment application for 2017 Distribution rates (EB-2016-0086). In accordance with this letter, the Applicant has reviewed the "Draft Decision and Rate Order" and confirms the following:

- a) The information contained in the decision is accurate and Kenora Hydro has no further questions or comments, and
 - b) The draft 2017 Tariff or Rates and Charges are accurate and complete.

An electronic copy of this response has been filed on the OEB's REES site.

Please contact me directly at 807-467-2014 should you require anything further.

Sincerely,

Janice Robertson, CPA, CA

graded.

Manager of Finance & Regulatory Affairs Kenora Hydro Electric Corporation Ltd.

Ph (807) 467-2014

Fax (807) 467-2068

jrobertson@kenora.ca

cc: Anna King, OEB Analyst via e-mail.

This document has been filed pursuant to the Board's e-filling Services.